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 Welcome to our Winter Newsletter 
 

 
Hullbridge Parish Council would like to  wish all 

residents a very Happy and Healthy 
Christmas and New Year.  
 
Unfortunately this year’s Christmas 
Fayre has had to be cancelled due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  
Next year we hope to organise the 

Annual event for Saturday 4th  December  2021 
 
Hullbridge Parish Council has put up 30 
displays and globe lighting in Pooles lane car 
park, also we have sponsored this year’s 
Christmas Tree. 
              Lets make Hullbridge sparkle!   
 
Christmas Parcels— We will be sending 260 Christmas 
Parcels this year to those residents who are 80 or over.  
Please do not forget to let us know when you reach this 
age, then we can put you on our list for a parcel.  
 

Armistice Day    -    Remembrance 
Service  
This year  we couldn’t have the 
usual Remembrance Service at the 
Memorial, but Rvd Brenda Wallace 
did a Commemoration and then the 
Act of Remembrance and Last Post 
was by Nick Thornhill.   Hullbridge 
Parish Council and other village 
groups and businesses  paid their 
respects and laid a Wreath during 

the day.  We also put up Remembrance Flags and a 
Tommy.  “Lest We Forget”.  
 
 

FREE WHEELCHAIR LOAN  - please contact the Parish 
Office.   
 

Police Update (www.twitter.com/EssexPoliceUK), 
Police:Email:hullbridgenpt@essex.pnn.police.uk  
Mobile:07710046161 Tel: 101ext. 490535                  
Crime Stoppers—0800 555 111, report crime / anti 
social behavior anonymously. 

Kendal Park Nature Reserve  

Our Contractor and our Maintenance staff, Brett and 
Jake have put in a lot of work this year getting the 
pond project completed. We did have a set back with 
the liner, but this has now been rectified and the 
pond is now an important asset to the Reserve.  
We have a pond dipping platform, bench, picnic 
table and information board enhancing this area, so 
it can be enjoyed by all.  The animals have certainly 
been using this new drinking facility.   
 
 

Citizens Advice Bureau –New FREE phone 
number 0808 278 7877—call for Confidential and 
impartial advice, Mon-Fri 9am—5pm and Saturday 
9am—1pm http://www.citizensadvicerochford.org.uk  
 

Allotment Vacancies— If you are interested in  
having one of our plots, then please contact the  
Parish Council Office. On 01702 232038  
 
HARP  The Parish Office is a drop off for  any non-
perishable items which will then be forwarded on. 
 

Parish Office—Due to COVID-19 the Office is 
Closed, please call for an appointment if you need 
any assistance, or email or telephone the Office.  
Normal opening times will commence as soon as 
possible.  

Visit our Website -http://www.hullbridgepc.co.uk/ 

Facebook—https://www.facebook.com/Hullbridge-Parish-
Council-1544215995841235/ 
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